
  

 
  

 MEMO 
 
 
To:  All Ongwanada Staff 
 
From:  Alastair Lamb, CEO 
 
Date:  January 15, 2024 
 
Re:  Organizational Review - MCCSS 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Further to my memo of December 12 2023, the following is an update on the status of 
the organizational review being undertaken by MCCSS.  Matt Luck, Director of Finance 
at Community Living Kingston and District, who has been providing support and assisting 
Paige and her team in Finance for the past number of weeks, will be leading the 
financial element of the Ministry review.  Matt has been and will continue to be an 
occasional presence in the organization over the next while.  Glenn Rampton, PhD, C. 
Psych. will be leading the review of CNSC and specialized accommodation; Glenn will be 
visiting Ongwanada this week and meeting with Tanya and the CNSC team.   I will keep 
you informed if and when other elements of the review get underway and want to 
reiterate that the purpose of the review is to identify challenges and opportunities with 
the goal of strengthening Ongwanada and the services it provides. 
  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Alastair Lamb 
Chief Executive Officer 


